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13th July 2020

Dear Parents and Carers

New leadership arrangements for Bracken Edge

I am writing to introduce myself as the new Chair of Governors for school.  I have a personal history of Bracken Edge when my daughter attended over twenty years ago.  I know from my own experience what a great place to be Bracken Edge is and I look forward to working with school staff during this period of change.  I have many years’ experience of being a school Governor and more recently have become a Local Leader of Governance and have chaired several Governing Boards across Leeds, including being the longstanding Chair at Harehills Primary School. I will be supported by Charlotte McCallum as vice chair and the rest of the Governing Board.

Following the departure of Dr Ali, we have been working with Leeds Local Authority to secure some leadership support from another school.  I am pleased to announce that Miss Carr will be working with school as Executive Headteacher until we are able to recruit a Headteacher.  Miss Carr is currently Headteacher at Greenmount Primary School in South Leeds and she has led two schools over the last 10 years bringing a wealth of experience and knowledge to Bracken Edge.  She has already started getting to know the staff and children, albeit under the restraints of the current Covid -19 situation.  She will be working closely with Mrs Griffiths who will become the Head of School during this period. I know Mrs Griffiths has got to know school well and we thank her for her courageous leadership during the past few months. As a Governing Board we will be aiming to recruit a permanent Headteacher, however the ongoing situation with the current pandemic makes it more complex and we need to ensure we have a quality field of candidates. We will provide you with further updates about this process when possible.
We are both looking forward to getting to know the Bracken Edge community and ensuring that your child is safe, happy and achieving well whilst at school.  If you have any queries or concerns, please get in touch with us so we can arrange to speak to you.  Please leave a message at the office and we will get back to you as soon as we can.  I know you will be hearing soon about the arrangements for September when the plan is to get all children back to school safely.  This is a challenging time for us all, but it brings opportunities that we will embrace and respond to if we all work together.

Yours sincerely

Julia

Julia Shemilt
Chair of Governing Board
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If you are worried that a child is at risk of harm please contact Leeds Children’s Social Work Service on 0113 222 3301
Our Designated Child Protection Lead is Mrs Kurylo.
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